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Household financial woes ease to post-crisis low

 Household finance survey signals fastest 

growth of incomes since recession 

 Household debt and need for credit fall 

 But optimism for future finances wanes 

UK households are seeing the largest increase in 

incomes since the recession struck, according to 

survey data, helping to push down both existing debt 

levels and the need for new credit.  

Markit’s household survey data, which provides the 

first available indication of financial well-being each 

month, show income from employment rising at a rate 

not seen since data were first collected in February 

2009.  

Despite the rise in incomes, overall spending levels 

were largely unchanged, with the survey indicating that 

households were focusing on paying down debt rather 

than spending more. The April survey saw one of the 

largest monthly falls in household debt yet recorded. 

Recent months have also seen the smallest increase 

in demand for unsecured credit (such as credit card 

lending and non-mortgage loans) since the recession. 

With extra incomes being used to pay down existing 

debt hangovers, the amount of cash that households 

have available to spend meanwhile continued to fall, 

as it has done continually since the survey began, but 

the decline in April was the smallest recorded to date. 

The overall improvements in the survey measures 

were reflected in the headline Household Finance 

Index (HFI) reaching a record high, albeit still indicating 

that finances continue to deteriorate on a month-on-

month basis. 

Optimism for future finances wanes 

However, the survey also indicates that households 

have become less optimistic about the outlook over the 

coming year. The forward-looking HFI measure 

signalled for a seventh straight month that finances are 

likely to be better than now in a year’s time, but the 

improvement was down on the March reading to fall 

further below the survey high seen at the start of the 

year.  
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The lower degree of optimism is likely to be linked to at 

least three factors. 

First, employees’ workplace activity grew at the 

slowest rate for nearly one-and-a-half years, which is 

also likely to have been a factor leading to the greatest 

degree of job insecurity for five months. 

Second, the recent improvement in finances has been 

linked to a sharp drop in both current and future 

perceptions of inflation, which has boosted real 

spending power. However, future inflation expectations 

picked up for a third month running in April. 

Third, although income from employment is rising, the 

rate of increase remains only modest, and households 

are only expecting weak wage growth in 2015. The 

survey data pointed to an average anticipated pay 

increase of just 1.0% this year (see separate note).  

Risk to the outlook 

With inflation set to start rising again later this year, 

there is clearly a risk that economic growth could slow 

unless incomes start to rise to offset price rises. The 

survey suggests that this process of rising incomes is 

underway, but progress is slow. Pay growth in 2015 

will need to pick up much faster than households are 

expecting to provide a meaningful boost to the 

economy if inflation revives. 
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Click here for more PMI and economic commentary. 
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